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SUBJECT: Ammendment to Skagit Levee an d Channel Improvement Authority 

PRIOR AUTHORITY: 

Levee and Channel Imnrovements. The Skagit River Levee and Channel Improvement Project was authorized by 
Section 203, Public Law 89-789, dated 7 November 1966, and provides for flood protection levees and channel 
improvements along the lower Skagit River to provide a minimum channel capacity of 120,000 cubic feet per second (cfs). 

Avon Bypass. The Avon Bypass Project was authorized by Section 5, Public Law 74-738, dated 22 June 1936. It in-
volves three features; a bypass channel, generally 400 feet wide, for flood diversion only from the vicinity of Bur-
lington to fadilla Bay, flood protection levees along the Skagit River from the vicinity of Mount Vernon upstream 
past Burlington to the vicinity of Sedro Woolley and constructidwo recreation facilities for a resident fishery 
and access to Padilla Bay for fishing and hunting. The bypass channel capacity would be 60,000 cfs. 

DISCUSSION: The two main features of the Avon Bypass Project (the bypass and the upstream levees) can be considered 
separately. The bypass channel would provide higher levels of protection primarily to the agricultural land down-
stream of Mount Vernon and could be an independently added item. However, because of the high local cost, the adverse 
reaction toward taking agricultural land in order to construct a flood control channel, and environmental objections, 
it is doubtful that locals will support the bypass channel portion of the Avon Bypass Project. However, there con-
tinues almost unanimous public support for additional urban flood ptotection along the Skagit River near Mount Vernon 
and Burlington. The aim of amending the Skagit River Levee and Chafinel Improvement Project, is to allow combining 
into one project all flood control structures along the river. Accordingly, that work authorized under the Avon 
Bypass which is needed and strongly supported by the public would be brought under the Advance Engineering and Design 
umbrella of the Skagit River levees, since the Avon Bypass, as such, has not been funded for Advance Engineering and 
Design and probably will not be. 

The proposed shifting of the upper levee system from the Avon Bypass Project to the Levee and Channel Improvement 
Project would be prudent since it would provide an incremental increase in flood protection, that would be compatible 
with any forseen future project that might be developed for additional incremental flood protection - including the 
bypass channel. We expect that the estimated cost, given in the proposed legislation as $12 million, would be offset 
by an attendent incremental rise in benefits and could, in fact, result in an increase in the benefit-to-cost ratio 
of the present Levee and Channel Improvement Project. 
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